GEORGE EASTMAN HOUSE 900 East Avenue Rochester 7, N. Y.

May 6, 1952

Mr. Eliot Porter c/o Dr. Allan Phillips 113 North Olive Road Tuscon, Arizona

Dear Eliot:

I am sorry to learn of the trouble you are having with Ektachrome film. I have brought your detailed report to the attention of Ralph Evans, head of the Color Control Division of the Eastman Kodak Company. He tells me that they are looking into the matter.

He will be in Ios Angeles May 12 to 25 at the Hollywood Roosevelt Hotel. If by any chance you plan to be in Ios Angeles, he would enjoy the opportunity of meeting you and discussing your problem. I am glad that you will have the prints

I am glad that you will have the prints sent here after the M. I. T. show.

All best,

Beaumont Newhall Curator

BN/js